
 

 

 

Temple Meadow Newsletter 
Friday 17th March 2023 

Best regards, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We are all completely back to normal following the disruptions caused by the two snow day closures 

last week; which were unbelievably in March! We are now only two weeks from the Easter break and 

you will be aware there are many activities and events planned to close this very busy spring term.  

Recent events have included an interschool football match, a KS2 SATs Parent Workshop, Reception 

Special Females Stay and Play and a Year 4 Pbone Parent Performance. Having popped into the Stay and Play in 

Reception just now, I can see it was really well attended and a range of lovely activities were happening. Straight 

after that was the P Bone performance to Year 4 Parents/Carers. It was very impressive; I'm always amazed at how 

competent and confident pupils are following the ‘Wider Opportunities’ provision we fund. This is very much part 

of our vision and values; giving all children the opportunity to learn a musical instrument (we have several  

opportunities as children travel through Temple Meadow including P-Bone for Year 4, Ukulele for Year 5 and  

Reggae Drumming for Year 1). 

Next week, we have Year 1 out on a visit to Dudley Zoo, Year 3 are visiting Cadbury’s World and Year 4 are visiting  

Kingswood. So we will be very busy. 

On Monday 6th March 2023, Mr Beer hosted an assembly all about the brass family. He showed us his brass instruments which 
included the trumpet, trombone, tenor horn, euphonium and tuba.  

We learnt that the bigger the instruments get, the lower the pitch. We also learnt that a trombone has a slider and that instru-
ments of the brass family need to be able to make a buzzing sound in the mouth piece, such as a French horn. Even though a 
Pbone is made out of plastic, it is still classed as part of the brass family.  

If your child has a place at Ormiston Forge in September, they are now offering free brass lessons with Mr Beer. Please contact 
Forge if your child would like to sign up.  

Easter Bonnet Parade 
 
Once again, this year we will host an ‘Easter Bonnet Parade’ on our all-weather track. This will be taking place on 
Thursday 30th March 2023.  
 
We are tasking children to make a recycled Easter Bonnet using packaging, egg boxes or even papier mâché. As we 
are a Green Flag Eco School, we are encouraging everybody to ’recycle’ and ’re-purpose’ things we already have; so 
try to avoid purchasing new items. All hats will be sent home at the end of the day so please ensure they are recycled 
too. 
 
Every class will have a prize up for grabs, so let’s try and think outside the box and make the most imaginative and 
creative Easter Bonnets (although they must be safe). We really do enjoy seeing what the children create – it should 
be a task for them, not you. Please see a few examples of Easter Bonnet’s to inspire you! 
 
Children will need to come into school wearing comfy track suit bottoms/leggings and trainers on this day so that 
children can walk/run safely. It would be ideal to have a chin strap or ribbon attached, to ensure the bonnet stays on 
your child’s head.  
 
During the event, each year group will have a slot to complete their circuits before the next class enters the track. The 
event will be really engaging and fun. This is a pupil only event but we will capture plenty of images to share with you 
in the following  
newsletter and on our 
school website.  

Red Nose Day 

 
Thank you for your  
donations towards  
Comic Relief today; we 
will share the donated 
amount with you in a 
future newsletter. 

 

Black Country  
Foodbank 
A reminder that food 
items can be donated 
to BCF before the end 
of term. Food items 
that you wish to donate should be placed in 
this box, located by the School Office. 



 

The UK Government has introduced a requirement for 
voters to show photo ID when voting at a polling 
station at some elections. This new requirement will 
apply for the first time in England at the local 
elections on Thursday 4 May 2023.  

WHICH FORMS OF ID CAN I USE TO VOTE? 

You may already have a form of photo ID that is 
acceptable. You can use any of the following: 

• Passport issued by the UK, any of the Channel 
Islands, the Isle of Man, a British Overseas Territory, an EEA state or a 
Commonwealth country 

• A photo driving licence issued by the UK, any of the Channel Islands, the Isle of 
Man, or an EEA state (this includes a provisional driving licence) 

• A Blue Badge 
• Older Person’s Bus Pass 
• Disabled Person’s Bus Pass 
• Freedom Pass 
• Identity card bearing the Proof of Age Standards Scheme hologram (a PASS card) 
• Biometric immigration document 
• Ministry of Defence Form 90 (Defence Identity Card) 
• National identity card issued by an EEA state 
For more information on which forms of photo ID will be accepted, visit The 
Electoral Commission website or call their helpline on 0800 328 0280. 

• You need photo ID to vote at a polling station. 
• Which ID you need to vote at a polling station. 
• No ID? How to get some for free. 
 
To hear more about the 2023 elections, visit: www.sandwell.gov.uk/elections2023 

 

 

Voting ID Needed! 



Children have been busy celebrating British Science 
Week this week and their outcomes will be  

celebrated in the next Newsletter. 
 

A reminder that the deadline to submit your Science 
Selfies is next Friday! Submissions should be sent to 

tm.admin@meadow.sandwell.sch.uk 



 

A reminder that all of our important dates now 
feature on our School Website. 

 

Any changes to dates/times are updated  
immediately via the website which means what you see 
is always live information. To find the dates, simply head 
to our website, click Parents & Carers then Calendar of 

Dates. 






















